Engaged Learning Working Group
Meeting Notes for January 26, 2012.

Room 503 Scott Library 3:30pm – 5:00pm
Present: Thumeka Mgwigwi, Sophie Bury, Dana Craig, Yemisi Dina, Rosa Orlandini, Glenda Lowndes (observer)

1. There were no additions to the agenda.

Minutes of the meeting of December 9, 2011 were approved.

2. Business Arising

Thumeka thanked Dana Craig for seating in at the last ILSC Working Group meeting of December 15, 2011.

3. New Business

a) Report from the ILSC Meeting

Sophie reported on the discussions that came up at the Steering Committee’s meeting about the inconsistencies between LibGuides and the Tutorial pages. She referred the group to the contents of an email that was sent out by Walter to the Ref-L listserv and that ILSC has decided to keep the Tutorial pages.
Sophie also mentioned the Advocacy Notes that are being prepared by the ILSC for Cynthia; she will be passing this on to members of the group in case they are interested in adding anything to it. 

She also reported on the IL Workshop she attended at the University of Alberta, Augustana Campus. Sophie asked that anyone who is interested in seeing the booklet from the workshop should send her an email.  She talked about the IL Awards at Augustana which had to be approved / endorsed by a faculty member. She said she has initiated a discussion with Mark Robertson about this initiative and to see how it can be explored in York. She said a call for volunteers to review the practices in other institutions will be going out to librarians soon.

The group suggested that a pilot should be set up to identify faculty for this initiative and that students should be given $500.00 while faculty should receive no monetary reward. It was agreed that more concrete plans will be discussed at the next ILSC meeting on February 8, 2012.

b) Assessment Tools

Dana Craig informed the meeting that she will send a complete assessment of Fluidsurveys.com as soon as she has completed it.

Thumeka thanked Sophie for preparing the comparative document on assessment tools which was shared among all members of the group. Sophie said she will be posting this document on GoogleDocs and sharing it with everyone. 

Sophie asked all members of the group to review Wassail in preparation for a Skype meeting with Nancy Goebel.  The group had a brief discussion on the pros and cons of other tools and agreed that a decision will be made at the next meeting about which assessment tool we will be purchasing. Decisions on training and professional development for librarians will also be discussed.

c) Prioritization of Plan Elements
Thumeka noted that the group has moved aside from Engaged Learning and asked that the group remain focused on this.  The group defined Engaged Learning as ‘higher education learning with the student at the centre’. 

The Prioritization of Plan Elements document was reviewed by the group and the following revisions were made to the timeline: 
· Short Term 2011 – end of 2012

· Medium Term 2013 – 2014

· Long Term 2014 – 2015
d) Professional Development

Thumeka shared the Academic Innovation Fund (AIF) date when they will be showcasing their projects. She will be attending the event and asked other members of the group who may be interested to attend. She suggested that the group should invite the faculty members who shared their AIF projects to the ELWG Professional Development Day.
e) LibGuides

Thumeka has changed the LibGuides tab to ‘Engaged Learning’ and has added content to it. She asked members of the group to take a look and add articles to it.

f) Other

Sophie will send out a date poll from Nancy to set the next meeting date.

Meeting adjourned at 4:50pm.
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